Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, June 7, 2016, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.
PLACE: Best Western Gateway Grand, 4200 NW 97th Blvd., Gainesville, Florida 32606
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The I-75 Relief Community Open Houses are scheduled to share information on the I-75 Relief Task Force work to date and gather feedback on their draft recommendations. The purpose of the I-75 Relief Task Force is to provide consensus recommendations for maximizing existing and developing new high-capacity transportation corridors to serve the Tampa Bay to Northeast Florida area, with initial emphasis along and to the west of I-75. The Task Force’s draft recommendations include a framework of options for future studies including opportunities to enhance I-75, U.S. 41, and U.S. 301, as well as long-term opportunities for potential new corridors.
The Community Open Houses are scheduled from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. on June 7, 2016 at the Best Western Gateway Grand, Gainesville, FL; June 8, 2016 at the Hilton Ocala Conference Center, Ocala, FL; and June 9, 2016 at the College of Central Florida Citrus Conference Center, Lecanto, FL. The same information and displays will be shown at each Community Open House. 
During the Community Open Houses, a pre-recorded overview presentation and display boards will be available for viewing. Please stop by any time during the Community Open House to review information and provide input. FDOT representatives will be available to answer questions, one on one, at any time during the Community Open House. Your input will be shared with the I-75 Relief Task Force for their consideration. All meeting information and materials will be posted on the project website (www.i75relief.com) as they become available.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting Huiwei Shen, FDOT Project Manager, at (850)414-4911, Huiwei.Shen@dot.state.fl.us, or by visiting the project website at www.i75relief.com.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting Alison Stettner at (407)264-3023 or Alison.Stettner@dot.state.fl.us.
If any person requires translation services (free of charge) please advise Alison Stettner at least 7 days before the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact Huiwei Shen, FDOT Project Manager, at (850)414-4911, Huiwei.Shen@dot.state.fl.us or by visiting the project website at www.i75relief.com.
